
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about the 

day to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 20th July 2018 

A word from the head.......  
 
The end of the school year has finally arrived. After 
what has been another demanding, yet rewarding year, 
the staff and pupils are well in need of the break.  
 
Reflecting back on the year there have been so many 
exciting and amazing events for the children; with the 
school being represented at numerous activities,           
festivals, performances, sports events etc.  
 
Sports Day was a great success and enjoyed by            
parents, staff and pupils. Thank you to Mr Radley for 
his organisation of the event this year. Well done to 
Donaldson on winning the ‘Sports Day’ trophy. The new 
‘House Point Captains’ have been selected and will be 
announced at The Leaver’s Assembly today. We look  
forward to them taking up their positions of                
responsibility in September. 
 
The performances of The Zany Zoo were a fantastic 
celebration of the wealth of skills the children at       
Glenfall have. Every child in Y6 participated and there 
were huge personal successes for some children who 
never thought that they would have the confidence to 
perform. The singing, dancing and drama made it a 
roaring success. Well done to all involved, particularly 
Miss O’Connor and her team. 
 
The musical evening at Holy Apostles was also a delight 
to watch. The musical talent in the school is staggering 
and it is great to see so many children enjoying playing 
a musical   instrument. Mr King has been the driving 
force behind this and he will be leading the school      
orchestra again next year. 
 
This week we have also said ‘goodbye’ to Mrs Tague as 
she retires after 22 Years of service at Glenfall Primary 
School. We hope she enjoys her retirement but hope to 
see her back at the school from time to time for a cup 
of tea and a chance to catch up with friends. We also 
said goodbye to Mrs Brettingham who has worked at 
the school for 8 years and has also retired. I would like 
to thank the staff and parent community for all their 
support in ensuring that the children at Glenfall have 
the opportunity to participate in such an array of         
enriching activities.  
 
I hope that you all have a fantastic summer holiday and 
that the children come back rested and ready for an 
exciting new year ahead. I will keep my fingers crossed 
that the recent good weather of late continues well into 
the summer break. 
 

Anthony Mitchell 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AUTUMN TERM 
 

Just a reminder that the new term starts 
on  

Tuesday 4th September 2018 
 

 
 

Thanks from the FrOGS Team 
 

The FrOGS Team would like to thank     
everyone who supported the various 

events throughout the year….We raised 
an incredible £2,660 at the ‘Summer 
Fair’; making the total amount raised 
over the year an amazing £7,900!!!!! 

 

If anyone would like to find out more 
about what we do or are interested in 

joining us, please come along to the AGM 
on Monday 1st October at 8pm at the 

school. 
 

For now, we wish everyone a wonderful 
Summer and look forward to another    

successful year ahead. 
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                                       Diary Dates 
 
 
 

July 
20th July   - School closes for Summer Holidays at 2pm 
 

September 
4th September   -  School opens for the new academic year 
12th September -  Meet The Teacher Meetings  -  7pm 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Keep us up to date 

 

If you have moved house, 
changed telephone        
numbers or set up a new 
email account please let 
the office know so that we 
can accurately maintain 
our records to ensure that 
we can contact you in case 
of an emergency and     
communicate with you     

 
 

 

Gloucestershire Libraries are 
calling for children to sign up to 
read six books this summer as 
part of Mischief Makers,         
Summer Reading Challenge 
2018. 

The theme for the 2018         
Summer Reading Challenge is 
Mischief Makers, inspired by the 
much-loved children's title 
Beano, which celebrates its 80th 
anniversary. 

To take part in Mischief Makers, 
all children need to do is sign up 
at their nearest library. 

 
FrOGS Information 

 
 

100 Club 
 

Prizes were given to... 
June  
1st:Ticket 22, Dylan Hawkes 
2nd:Ticket 26, Gregory Piggott 
3rd:Ticket 92, David Milford 
 
July was rollover month, with double prize money which went to 
 
1st Mark Roper, ticket 89 
2nd Richard Wilson, ticket 36 
3rd Camille Piggott, ticket 40 
 
Our 100 club this year has raised £590 for our school community, which is       
fantastic! We will be sending out details of how you can  support the school by 
being part of the 100 club in the next academic year. Please look out for your 
letter early on in the term. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has played this year, and we look forward to        
welcoming new members as well as existing ones in September. 
 
 

Summer Fair:  
The Summer Fair raised £2,660. Thank you to all who came along and        sup-
ported this fantastic event.  
 
Thank you for all of the support that you have given the school over the last 
year. Have a great Summer and we hope to see you helping out at an event 
next academic year. 
 
Thank you 
I would to thank FrOGS for supporting the school throughout the year but       
especially at the end of this busy term.  
 
I would also like to thank FrOGS on behalf of myself and the Y6 parents for    
paying for ‘The Leavers’ Hoodies and USB drives for all Y6 Leavers. This is 
something very special and as a school we are grateful for your support in this 
area, as I know lots of other schools ask parents to pay for these. 
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The School council is made up of two children from each class from Year 1 to Year 6. They are helped 
and organised by Mrs Nye. 
 
This year School council have been doing some amazing things. 
First of all we introduced ‘Friend of the Week’. Children nominate someone who has been kind or 
thoughtful and we take it in turns to present them with a certificate and a sticker in Friday’s                
celebration assembly. 
For Children in Need this year we organised lots of activities to raise money such as, ‘Guess the baby 
photo’, a treasure map, a cake stall and ‘Guess the 
name of the teddy’. We all really enjoyed this and we 
raised lots of money for Children in Need. 
After Christmas we organised an Eco friendly project. 
We did a litter pick outside of school and on one day we 
turned the heating down and came to school in onesies. 
We made hot chocolate for everyone to warm them up! 
In the Spring term we helped the Sports committee to 
organise a mile run around the school – we were        
stewards. 
After Easter we started composting grass, leftover fruit 
and shredded paper. This will be ongoing next year. 
This term we have done another litter pick and have 
been doing regular toilet checks to see who will win 
‘Toilet of the term’ We decorated cupcakes for the        
winning team. We have been so busy. We have all really 
enjoyed school council and we hope that next year will be just as good! 
Nat Swift, Olivia Hughes, Henry Kendall, Iestyn Lloyd-Lee, Jess Hodges, Henry Roper, Ava Bayston, 
Betty Billingham, George Kendall, Edith Shergold, Ethan Hendry, Fran Wallace and Stan Williams. (and 
Mrs Nye) 

School Council News 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


